Overture Committee Recommendation to classis.
The overture Committee recommends we accede to the overture and send it on to Synod for inclusion in the supplemental agenda.   The key thing to remember, in our opinion, is that regardless of whether a given church or delegate agrees with the recent decisions of Synod, it seems undeniable that they created a new term in "limited suspension", which is not defined in the church order or in our local bylaws.   (For that matter, the term "church in protest" as far as we can tell is also a new term which is also not defined in our bylaws or church order).  
So the question of what those terms mean, technically, and whether Synodical decisions take precedence over classical bylaws, is a legitimate one.  
What form the revision synod might take is a separate matter, but the conflict the overture points out is legitimate.
 
We also see value in a discussion about whether or not legal counsel should be sought. 

Clinton and Stratford delegates.
